
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​September 7, 2023 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Steve Spayde at 1800 hours.  There were 39 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Assistant Director David Neighbors presented a prayer.
The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Steve Spayde- present
Assistant Director – David Neighbors - present
Treasurer Bob Wendell – present
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – excused
Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Sgt-At-Arms Cecil Goodin – excused
Ride Captain Travis Lewis – present
Safety Officer Paul Booth - present
Webmaster Nancy Bates - excused
The Director introduced new members:

None
Guests: 

Morgan Pemberthy, daughter of Eric Pemberthy

Secretary’s Report

Secretary Debbie Alderson reported the minutes for the August 3, 2023 meeting had been sent electronically to the members. No corrections or additions were noted.
MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Jim Rosenberg seconded the motion and a unanimous vote carried the motion.

Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Bob Wendell reported that we had a balance of $9,807.19 on August 3, 2023 with income of $581.00, expenses of $930.78 leaving a balance of $9,457.41 on September 7, 2023.
MOTION:  Jim Rosenberg moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Travis Lewis seconded the motion and vote carried the motion with one nay.
Webmaster’s Report – Nancy Bates was absent – excused.
Safety Officer Report – Paul Booth

Paul talked about the Ride Captain being in charge of calling off a ride due to impending weather conditions.
Ride Captain – Travis Lewis

Travis reported the following rides:

9/9/23 – Hannibal ALR ride to Shiloh Christian Ranch a Kids Foster Facility - $10 per person

9/9/23 – Fulton VFW Poker Run

9/13-17 – Bikefest at Lake of the Ozarks

9/15/23 – Ride from Camdenton VFW to Post 624

9/17/23 – Dick’s Dam Ride – meet Post 5 - 8:00am, KSU 8:15 am

9/20-23/23 – Bikes, Blues & BBQ, Rogers, Arkansas

It was reported that Chapter 202 is splitting rides on 9/9/23, ½ going to Fulton and ½ to Shiloh Ranch; you can join either if you wish.

MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved Chapter 5 donate $250 donation to the Shiloh Christian Ranch for Children.  Bill Watkins seconded the motion and the motion passed with one nay.

Sgt. At Arms Report - Cecil Goodin – excused – no report
Historian Report - Barbara Turnage – no report
Judge Advocate Report – Rick Derks – no report
Asst. Director’s Report – David Neighbors
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	August 2023
	
	$7,017.78
	48,260
	16
	21

	
	
	
	
	
	


Chaplain Report – David Neighbors in the absence of Charlie Lindquist
Pride and Humility

Pride and humility are words used in the Bible to describe the attitude of our heart towards God. Pride is a common protective response of defense when any of us have a hurting heart. Often we feel a sense of pride rising when we’ve been hurt in a relationship. However, if we only jump to defend ourselves, we may be missing an opportunity to learn more about ourselves and God’s transforming love.

Choosing humility means we take time to have a good look at ourselves and our actions, asking God to give us a right view of ourselves as His loved child. It also means we keep our heart open to being teachable and remain willing to see where we can change our thinking and actions. Ask God to help us grow up before we grow old. We don’t want to be arrogant or a know-it-all. Instead, we want to keep trusting God with my heart and learning His ways of grace and love.

"It is common knowledge that 'God goes against the willful proud; God gives grace to the willing humble.”’ (James 4:6 MSG)

The difference between pride and humility is all about perspective: one is oriented around self-importance and personal visibility, while the other sees self-importance as secondary to a bigger mission.

Proverbs 11:2 says one is a pathway to disgrace, and the other is a pathway to wisdom. It’s clear which is the preferred choice, but what is it about humility that breeds knowledge and good judgement? I think it’s because when we’re humble, we see others. We see ourselves as one part of a whole, and with that space to observe, we learn.

Humility allows you to see all the elements at play in a team, a church, or a family, and graciously consider how they function together. There’s no jostling for prime position or belief that you are the most qualified overseer in all areas – you’re willing to acknowledge the unique abilities of everyone and be ok with them winning at life as they apply them.

If we believe everyone is made in the image of God, then we all carry elements of God’s character and identity. Surely, as we all learn to grow in and reflect that identity, it can only be a good thing for us to allow one another to thrive in it and thus reap the benefits of seeing God’s handiwork in motion.

When we find ourselves in need of wisdom, perhaps it’s time to take a back seat and observe. When you scan your situation with selflessness, what do you see?

In the upside-down kingdom, the first would be last and the last would be first. The greatest would be the one who serves. Serving requires us to lay down our own desires to meet the needs of others–meaning the shedding of pride and adoption of humility.

Who is it that you can serve today? Can you serve your spouse and spur them on to be the best, most wholesome version of themselves? Could you serve your children by sacrificing a personal benefit in order to meet their emotional or spiritual needs? Could you honor and serve your elderly parents or grandparents by taking them along with you on that vacation? Or perhaps drive the extra 30 minutes to bless them with a surprise visit? What about your team, work colleagues, local church, or legion member?

Again, I ask, who is it that you can serve today?    Calm. Quiet. Humble. Peace be with you.

Birthdays
Dennis Mayberry, Eric Pemberthy, John Powell, Bob Wendell
​Committee Reports:
Paula Harmon reported on the Poker Run.  We made over $4,600 which included 70 hands sold and Silent Auction which brought in around $2,300.  Paula thanked everyone and encouraged everyone work on more participation in the future.
Director Steve noted that this Poker Run is the largest amount we have ever raised for the Legacy.  

Judge Advocate Rick reminded everyone that our next cook nights will be:

Dave Campbell’s team – 9/22

Rick Derks team - $9/29

He thanked those that stepped up to help out when several people were out of town.
Old Business  

Director Steve asked if Dan Sartain’s flag for the Dick’s Dam Ride/Fallen Soldier’s Scholarship Ride had been corrected.  He asked that be done before the ride on the 17th. 
New Business

The SAL Mouse Race ticket is in our budget so anyone that has a ticket for sale get hold of Treasurer Bob and he will give you a check.
Morgan Pemberthy, guest, announced that the JCHS Band/Marching Band is selling coupons for local businesses.  The band members sell and the Band gets 75% of the money collected.  They cost $25 and she has some for sale.  It was noted that she has helped on Friday cook nights!

Jim Rosenberg talked about the Mid MO Vets Express to Perryville.  First trip will be on 10/18.  It costs approximately $100 per veteran to transport on a bus.  Jim asked if the Chapter would like to donate to this cause.  

MOTION:  Travis Lewis moved that the Chapter donate $500 to the Mid MO Vets Express.  Eric Pemberthy seconded the motion.  Motion carried with some nays.

Chuck Lahmeyer reported that the bridge at Rocheport will be demolished Sunday at 7:30 am.  The new bridge will be named the Leon DeRaps Bridge.  He was killed in action.

Chuck Lahmeyer also reported he rode 900 miles each way to Sturgis by himself.  He turned 80 years old in Sturgis! 

Carolyn Rost reported she has read “Unleashed” by Jason Howell.  She highly recommends this book to everyone.  It costs $17 on Amazon or you can borrow Carolyn’s book.
50/50 raffle

(Stand in) Sgt. at Arms Paul Booth had Director Steve draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $100/$50 in the raffle.  It was won by Denny Mayberry who donated it back to the General Fund.

A closing prayer was presented by Assistant Director Davis and the meeting adjourned at 1845 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, October 5, 2023 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director – Steve Spayde – 573-460-2058 (sspayde@gmail.com) 

Assistant Director – David Neighbors – 573-746-1187 (stitchemup@aol.com) 

Finance Officer – Bob Wendell – 573-619-6154 (hdrwend@embarqmail.com) 

Secretary – Debbie Alderson – 573-353-3413 (dalderson49@gmail.com)

Judge Advocate – Rick Derks – 573-338-1124 (rick.derks@gmail.com) 

Chaplain - Charlie Lindquist – 573-893-6357 (idrawfaces@yahoo.com) 

Historian – Barbara Turnage – 573-338-5077 (beahappy408@yahoo.com) 

Sgt.-at-Arms – Cecil Goodin – 573-544-6304 (cecil.goodin1@gmail.com) 

Ride Captain – Travis Lewis – 417-350-6491 (T M L78@yahoo.com) 

Safety Officer – Paul Booth – 573-230-9058 (pwrdwn@outlook.com) 

Web Master – Nancy Bates – 573-619-6378 (nancyb@ktis.com)
Website addresses that will direct you to our website are:

alrchapter5.com

alrchapter5.org
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Missouri Legion Riders Website:  alrmissouri.wixsite.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


